## SABRA BRIERE 1418 Broadway Ann Arbor, MI 48105



2016 DEC -5 PM 6: 04

December 5, 2016

Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk 301 East Huron Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Dear Ms. Beaudry,

Please accept this letter of resignation.

In January, my family will be leaving the City, and therefore I will no longer be eligible to serve on City Council. In the interest of encouraging a smooth transition and a fully-engaged Council, I notified the public and the Council that I would resign effective December 5, pending the Council's approval. That date is upon us, and I anticipate that the Council will vote to accept my resignation during the Council meeting.

I have been honored to serve Ann Arbor, its residents, and my neighbors in the First Ward. While my impending move is an opportunity and a new experience, I leave behind my grateful thanks to the government of the City of Ann Arbor, its staff, and the community that supports it.

Sincerely,

Sabra Briere

cc: Mayor Christopher Taylor